
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD
SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES
APRIL 10TH, 2017
The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Meeting on Monday, April 10th, 2017.  Supervisor Norton opened the meeting at 7:30 PM with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Roll call: 
Joseph Norton – present



Mary Weinberger – present



Linda Eurich – present



Mark D’Agostino – present



Ryan Orton – present

The purpose of this Special Meeting was to hold a Public Hearing on Proposed Local Law #1 of 2017, an extension to the solar moratorium.

Supervisor Norton made a motion to close the Special Meeting and enter into the scheduled Public Hearing, seconded by Ryan Orton.  Motion carried a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.
PUBLIC HEARING:

Proposed Local Law #1 of 2017

A six-month Moratorium on Solar Energy Farms or Solar Energy Panels
in the Town of Stanford

With the Public Hearing open, Supervisor Norton asked if there were any comments from the public.
Michele Inzeo, Shelley Hill Road – spoke as a ZBA member regarding an applicant who had come before them regarding a solar project that had been started before the moratorium was originally enacted.  Brief discussion followed with the Board, with Mr. Norton saying that the proposed law was being worked on but the Attorney needed a little more time to complete it.  Mention was also made that both the Planning Board and the Zoning Board of Appeals had been contacted to get their opinions for granting a waiver to Mr. Petersen, the applicant, for his project on Conklin Hill Road.
With no other comments forthcoming, a motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Ryan Orton, to close the Public Hearing.  Motion carried a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

Mr. Norton said that the proposed law would be the subject of a vote at the Thursday night meeting.  With no other business to attend to during this Special Meeting, the meeting was adjourned at 7:35 PM on the motion of Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger.  Motion carried a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

The Board continued on with their scheduled workshop, briefly going over the items that would be on the agenda for Thursday.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:41 PM on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger.  Motion carried with all voting in favor.
____________________________________

Ritamary Bell

Town Clerk


